## commentletters - Comment letter- Draft Construction permit

**Public Comment Draft Construction Permit** Deadline: 6/11/08 by 12 p.m.

From:

Michael Winn <mwinnassociates@yahoo.com>

To:

<commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov>

Date:

Monday, June 09, 2008 1:32:04 PM

Subject: Comment letter- Draft Construction permit

Dear SWRCB Board member,

This letter is to strongly urge you to formally withdraw the new stormwater runoff regulation, which is currently being promoted by your staff. As drafted, the regulations would do more harm than good; even the environmental benefits are uncertain. Members of local and state building industry groups commit to working on a more responsible and sensible approach--one that is less confusing and more cost-effective.

Leaders in stormwater quality policy making must act prudently and with solid information about the unintended consequences of their decisions. I therefore ask that you withdraw the proposed regulations from consideration. Thank you for your attention

to this matter.

Mike Winn Michael Winn Associates 921 11th Street, Suite 700 Sacramento, CA 95814 916-441-4455 mwinnassociates@yahoo.com

